

April 21, 2020

Mr. Jay Foley, President Foley Engines 200 Summer Street Worcester, MA 0160/A

Dear Mr. Folley:

In the weeks that have passed, questions have been asked, solutions have been sought, ideas have been tried and results achieved because people from all walks of life came together and did what they could to help those in need.

On behalf of the residents of the City of Worcester and certainly those who are directly benefitting from the generous donation from Foley Engines for our homeless population to have the opportunity for clean clothes during their stay in our shelters, I want to express my gratitude for your contribution.

Your kindness has allowed us to ensure that those who are homeless and in the most need of assistance can see firsthand that this city cares for them and their future.

Though we are faced with adversity, the people of Worcester will get through this trying time by lifting each other up and displaying the kindness in our hearts. We will overcome this crisis because individuals, businesses, and organizations like Foley Engines lent their support in an unprecedented fashion.

Once again, thank you on behalf of a grateful city.

Sincerely,

Edward M. Augustus, Jr.

City Manager City of Worcester

Cc: Mayor Joseph Petty Philip J. Niddrie Dr. Matilde Castiel That you way



